Board Motion in Support of the Revised Ninth and Jefferson Building Server Room
Motion PASSED by HMC Board of Trustees

February 22, 2007
Whereas, in March 2006, in response to increased costs on the Inpatient Expansion Building (IEB), funds were transferred from the Ninth and Jefferson Building [NJB] to the IEB to support the critical needs of the medical center; 

Whereas, the NJB houses functions critical to the IEB, such as emergency generators; and critical functions for the entire campus, such as a seismically secure server room, options were reviewed that would ensure the IEB could open as scheduled and the intent of the voters to seismically stabilize the Harborview Medical Center [HMC] campus would be met;

Whereas, King County and Harborview Medical Center have had success in pursuing public-private partnerships through a 6320 model; a review of such an alternative delivery models for the Ninth and Jefferson Building was pursued; 
Whereas on September 28th, the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees supported the development of the newly designed NJB.   This included the Board agreeing to annually commit in its budget sufficient HMC funds to pay the monthly rent under the lease agreement, any additional rent due under the lease, and all costs (including costs of maintenance and operation), fees, taxes, assessments and liabilities associated with the County’s leasehold.

Whereas, the newly designed NJB provided a more efficient garage layout and shell and core that provided opportunities to address programming concerns for the existing NJB functions and new tenants, including increased parking options, improved exiting and the feasibility of a larger server room to address the mission critical data systems and disaster control role of HMC; 
Whereas  in December 2006, HMC received an estimate from Wright Runstad on the cost of an enlarged server room in the NJB parking garage to accommodate mission critical servers on the HMC campus; 
Whereas such enlarged server room would allow HMC to move from leased facilities off-campus to a seismically secure server room in the NJB for an operating savings of $650 per rack per month;

Whereas the server room was reviewed by the HMC Board of Trustees at their Facilities Meeting on January 5th, 2007; Finance Meeting on January 23rd and the full Board on January 25th.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees supports the development of the newly designed server room in the NJB.  This includes the Board agreeing to annually commit in its budget sufficient HMC funds to pay the monthly rent under the lease agreement, any additional rend due under the lease, including the estimated cost of $7.2 million for this larger server room; and all costs (including costs of maintenance and operation), fees, taxes, assessments and liabilities associated with the County’s leasehold; or the application of such revenue to cover the cost of other forms of financing, such as Councilmanic bonds; if authorized by the King County Council.
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